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VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

After a two-month summer recess, the College Board met in regular
session on Wednesday evening, September 9th.

The President's report to the Board touched on a variety‘of matters
which have transpired during the course of the summer. A copy of
the report has been placed jn our Tibrary.

The College Board dealt with the question of revised tuition fees
but, before discussing the matter, the Board heard briefs from the
V.V.I. Student Society, the K.E.C. Student Society and the National
Union of Students.

After lengthy debate, the Board approved a motion requesting the
Minister of Education to approve an increase in tuition fees. The
new tuition fees, to be effective 1982 January 01, will be $175 per
four-month term for full-time students - $42.00 per month.

In two subsequent motions, the Board voted to;

a) request a meeting with the Minister of Education to discuss
funding of post-secondary education and that a student rep-
resentative from each campus be present for the meeting with
the Minister; and

b) urge the Minister of Education to provide tuition-free adult
basic education.

Finally, on fees, the Board approved a request of the K.E.C. Student
Society to increase Student Society fees for K.E.C. students from
$3.20 to $5.40 per four-month term, effective 1982 January 01.

Background documentation on the above as well as information on other
agenda items not included in this report, the President's report, and
the minutes of the Board meeting of 1981 July 08 have been placed in
our library for the perusal of those interested.

H.E+ P
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OFFICE SERVICES

For the benefit of new faculty members at K.E.C., please note
that the Xerox convenience copier in the Administration Office
is strictly for 1 to 5 copies. For all other printing requests,
please follow the procedures outlined below:

WORK ORDERS:

Work order forms for typing and offset duplicating requests
are available at the faculty work table at the south end of
the office. Place these requests in the basket located on
the work table. The office manager or assistant are avail-
able to advise faculty concerning these facilities. Please
note the colour coding of work orders: BLUE - regular work.
PINK - confidential work. VYELLOW - examinations.

TYPING:

Complete a work order form for materials to be typed. Please
allow 2 or 3 days for typing; longer for extensive jobs. If
proofreading is not requested, material will proceed directly
from the typist to the print room. Every effort will be made
to complete typing as quickly as possible.

OFFSET PRESS:

Complete a work order form, allowing 2 to 3 days for completion.
Depending on the size of the job concerned and the work load,
the printing operators endeavor.to return short runs (20 copies
and under) within one day; longer runs within 2 or 3 days.
Completed work is placed in mail boxes or on the tables outside
the print room. Faculty are advised to check these daily.

If you have any problems with your work requirements, please contact
D. Moutter, Tocal 30 or M. Griffith, local 29.




ATTENTION E.L.T. INSTRUCTORS!

Have YOU got a paper that you would 1like to present at the next
annual TESOL International Convention in Honolulu in May 198227
OR, perhaps you would like to prepare a demonstration that shows
how you do something: - teaching techniques? - testing? - or...?

TESOL has allotted 45 minute time slots at the Convention and is
calling for proposals for papers and demonstrations from class-
room teachers, materials developers, curriculum designers and so
forth. If you are interested in participating, please contact
Sandra Venables immediately at Langara; 324-5260 or at her home,
929-2472, for further information. Be prepared to submit a 250
word typewritten abstract of your proposal via Sandra to the TEAL
"Proposal Committee" by September 19. Yes, it IS short notice,
but first there was a mail strike, then people were on holiday,
and then.....

This year, TESOL is encouraging its affiliates, like TEAL, to
sponsor presentations. So, if your proposal is endorsed by TEAL,
it should stand a better chance of being accepted by TESOL. Also,
if TEAL can afford it (right now, the executive committee is still
examining the budget), it would like to pay some of the costs of
the Convention for the "Presenters" that it sponsors.

SO, if you are interested, phone Sandra NOW: And, in the meantime,
please note the yellow information pamphlet regarding the format
for the abstracts posted on the bulletin board in the Main Office.

SV

CHANGES OF NAME, ADDRESS AND ACADEMIC QUALIFICATIONS

So that our records may be kept up-to-date, please give any changes
of the above to Mrs. Akin, the Principal's Secretary.

Name changes and added academic qualifications must be accompanied
by official documentation.

R.F.C.

Last week our switchboard operator received a call asking for "Mr.
Little Peterboy." Anyone we know????7?

M.G.



WITH PLEASURE

I am pleased to announce that, subject to College Board approval,
Robert N. (Bob) Gauthier has been appointed to the position of
Executive Assistant, Administrative Services at K.E.C. Among
other responsibilities, Bob will assume the assignment of "evening
administrator;" his hours will be 2:00 to 10:00 p.m.

Prior to this appointment, Bob worked as an E.L.T. instructor in
the Night School Department. He comes to us highly recommended
with a wide variety of teaching and department head experience.

When he joins us on September 21st, Bob will occupy the office
formerly used by Howard Turpin. Drop by and make his acquaintance
and welcome him to King Edward.

Best of luck as you begin your new career, Bob.
H oEqib

A NAME IS A NAME IS A NAME IS A NAME

Q. Who is Christine Allen?
A. The former Christine Jansen!

She will answer to either name for the next few weeks, but hopes
that everyone will soon become accustomed to the new her.

C.A.

Pi@@ge o’ HELP: WE NEED A WATCHDOG!

It would be greatly appreciated if instructors
would remind their students that reference
material at the Resource Centre are strictly
for use within the Centre. There has been an
alarming increase in the number of missing
occupational files and, while we value the
recognition we're getting for our services to
students, something must be done to resolve the
problem.

Initially, we have implemented a log-in system
to all users of the Career/Occupational Informa-
tion files and, if you have any suggestions,
please give Vicky a call at Local 17 or 18.
Thanks !

V.M.



FROM STUDENT HEALTH SERVICES

Copy of letter from Diane Rothon, M.D., College Health Services:

"T would Tlike to inform you that I will be taking a leave of absence
"~ from September 15th, 1981 to January 15th, 1982.

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your support and coopera-
tion with our Health Services at Vancouver Community College.

During my absence, Dr. Connie Emerson will be standing in for me,
offering the full range of services."

Diane Rothon, M.D.

HOT STUFF.

K.E.C. instructor Grant Kelly and former instructor Susan Hampson
are among 32 competitors in the Canadian Chili Championship to be
held on September 19 and 20 at the Bayshore. They will be assisted
in the cook-off by Adult Special Education Instructional Assistant,
Laurie Hampson and a select band from the V.C.C. Music Department,
among others. Any interested persons who want to come down on
either afternoon can cheer on Team VCC who are officially entered
as "The Great Canadian Moose and Beaver Chili Caper" aka "Le grand
Chili Canadien d'orignal et castor". Winners of this first annual
championship go to Los Angeles in November for the International
Championship. But that's another story.

G.K.
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V.C.C. MUSIC DEPARTMENT PRESENTS.....

EVENT: Bruce Clausen and Robert Jordan, guitars
WHEN: Friday, September 18 at 8:00 p.m.

WHERE : V.C.C. Music Department
Mt. Pleasant Centre
225 West 8th Avenue
Vancouver, B.C.

ADMISSION IS FREE.

INFORMATION:  873-2461

As the season's first in a continuing series of FREE
Friday evening recitals, V.C.C. Music Department is
pleased to present Bruce Clausen and Robert Jordan in
a Program for Two Guitars. Composers featured will be
Byrd, Scarlatti, Guiliani and Eddie Lang.

Next Concert, Friday, September 25th at 8:00 p.m.:
Elmer Gill, jazz pianist. A1l Concerts, FREE admission.

Student Noon-Hour Recitals, every Tuesday at 12:30 p.m.

i o7

"MAKE THE MOST OF YOUR SCHOOL YEAR"

Instructors, please inform your students of the above workshops.

DATES: Wednesday, September 16th and 23rd, 1981.
LOCATION: - Fifth Floor Library, Langara Campus

TIME: 4:45 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

FEE: No Charge. Free supper provided on both evenings.

Please pre-register in Room A247, Langara Campus
or call 324-5323 or 324-5324.

R.5.



NOCIS 82:
Computer Literacy,
Intelligent CAI

1982 ADCIS Conference ADGI s
2 Vancouver, B.C., Canada

4. June 7-11, 1982

The Annual ADCIS Conference is a forum

Association  Computer-

for both formal and informal sharing of for the i : 5
: g < Development Instructional
computer-based instruction ideas, experiences, of Systems

research findings, courseware, procedures,
policies, standards, and educational Strategies.
Academic, commercial, government, and private
groups are inviled to attend and participate by
discussing ways in which the field of
compuler-based instruction can be properly
advanced. Demonstrations of hardware,
software, and courseware are also solicited.

Themes:

Papers on all topics relevant to computer-based
instruction are welcome, but topics on this
year's themes will be given top priority. The 1982
Conference will have two themes, both of which
will help peaple make better use of computers
and help computers become more useful for
education:

_Cﬂniu!er Literacy

The rapid advances in technology which have
made educational uses of computers possible
and affordable have left many people behind.
Educators need to be computer-literate not only
to explore using computers as instructional aids,
but also to meet today's need for teaching
computer concepts.

Intelligent CAI

Use of computers in instruction has altempted to
adapt the instructional process to the individual
Student in the most friendly, encouraging, and
effective ways possible; however, programming
the necessary interactions has been extremely
difficult. The level of adaptivity has therefore
been a tradeolf with courseware development
expense.

Research in expert systems techniques for
teaching and modelling learning promises real
breakthroughs in computer-assisted instruction.
Using these new approaches, “intelligent”
teaching systems demonstrate new levels of
adaptivity which may be the future of
computer-based instruction.

Types of submitted presentations given at ADCIS
Conferences are: Topic Presentations, Project
Reports, Commercial Seminars, and Panel
Discussions.

)

Phone (

(FOR_FURTHER INFORMATION — CONTACT FRANK FORNELLT)

probably provide the most appropriate audience for m y presentation:

Institution [Firm

Address

Name
— Please find my Topic Presentation attached. Of the existing ADCIS SIGs, the following one would

— I volunteer to review papers on the subject(s) of:

Graphic Design: Design Center, Minneapolis

n. ! am [ am not a member.

copies of the Conference Proceedings. (Enclose $25 per copy.)

— I hope to attend the 1982 Conference. Please send me registration informatio

— I.cannot attend. Please send me
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K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Barbara Little Problem Solving Workshop; Sept.
Regional Offices

Barbara Bowers Same as Above Sept.

Dorothy Neville CICA Conference; V.V.I. Oct.

Greta Nelson Same as Above Oct.

Norman Dooley Conduct Workshop, Northwest Sept.
College, Kitimat

Christel Nierobish Same as Above Sept.

Margaret Thompson National Conference on Multi- Nov.
Cultural Education

Pat Kennedy Problem Solving Workshop; Sept.
Regional Offices

Ron Fussell "English 2-Year College" Conf. Oct.

Betty Pletcher Same as Above Oct.

Eileen Herridge Meeting of Directors ESL re Sept.
Immigrant Settlement

Ron Meyer NEGE/PCGE Conference; Pittsburgh Uct.

G.A.
LIBRARY FILMS
TUESDAY AT 11:45 a.m, ----- BRING A FRIEND ----- BRING YOUR LUNCH

FOUR PORTRAITS

Four families - all new Canadians. In some ways, their

problems are as diverse as the different parts of the
world they come from. But they share in the many
upheavals of immigration - and they also share the
strong conviction that their future in Canada will be
bright.

VANCOUVER PACIFIC CELEBRATION

This film covers the rich variety of activities, festivals,

scenery and sports in this vital port city located between

the Pacific Ocean and the coastal mountains.

P.C.

25

25
15
135
10-11

10-11
12-13

25

22-23
22-23
11

28-31



KING EDWARD CAMPUS

2750 OAK STREET VANCOUVER V6H 3N2
731-4614

CONTINUING EDUCATION
PRESENTS

START RUNNING AND KEEP RUNNING--RECREATIONAL, RUNNING FOR BEGINNERS

beginning runners came join this course

becausé: _ there's more to.running than puttmg one foot
in front of the other

think about it: nutrition, running styles, shoes and clothing,
complementary exercises, injury prevention,
training programs, fluid balance and more
must be considered

objectives: to be able to run 3 to 5 miles without stopping
- to incorporate running into your lifestyle

you will be running, talking about running, getting feedback on your running,
and taking a few field trips

START RUNNING AND KEEP RUNNING--RECREATTONAL RUNNING FOR BEGINNERS

The instructor is TED KIRBY, who, after 14 years of degenerate living (i.e.,
smoking) , has campleted a marathon and many other races in the last three
years. He is an avid reader of running literature and is a member of the
West Coast Striders Running Club. Ted also has a B.A. from the University
of Toronto, a professional certificate from the Toronto Teacher's College,
10 years of elementary and secondary teaching experience, and 5 years of
instructing BTSD English at the King Edward Campus.

A maximum of 15 students will be admitted, so register now at the King Edward
Campus. Mail registration is accepted (send no cash) .,

Cost: $30.00 for 16 sessions
Mondays and Wednesdays 4330 PM — 6:00 PM Room 110  (showers available)

BEGINS SEPTEMBER 14

START I RIUNNTNG e Itelsteloters eretote
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KING EDWARD CAMPUS

2750 QAK STREET VANCOUVER V6H 3N2
731-4614

CONTINUING EDUCATION
PRESENTS.

INEER 757

WITH SUSAN WONG

EXERCISE TO MUSIC! MAKE THE COMMITMENT TO HEALTH AND BEAUTY ! BEGINS SEPT 15

EARLY BIRD CLASS::::::::::TUESDAYS, THURSDAYS, FRIDAYS:::::::::6:30 — 7:20 AM
AFTERNOON CLASS::::::::3::TUESDAYS AND THURSDAYS::ssssszsssszs:4:30 - 5:20 PM
_IN ROOM 110 SHOWERS ARE AVATLABLE

YOU MAY ENROL FOR ONE TO FIVE CLASSES A WEEK AT $1.25 PER SESSION.

once a week.eeooos siels i ststorele e sTelelotele 16.25
twice a weeK..eeeeooo eleisrelase oie 32.50
three times....... Slelata e telele eTals atals 48.75
four times..cceeeeeoe 300 0O DO 65.00
EiveNtimest . iy s et s Nelele - BI25

Enrol now! Classes begin on September 15. Register at the King Edward Campus .
You may register by mail, but do not send cash.
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CONGRATULATIONS:

Congrats to Vicky Monroy who was recently appointed to the position
of Student Services Assistant in our Counselling Resource Centre.
Vicky has been with the King Edward Campus since January 1978 and
has worked in both the Counselling and Resource Departments.

We hope you will enjoy your new position, Vicky.
M.G.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Library Assistant V. Closing date for
applications is September 15.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Clerk Typist I-II in the Food Trades
Department. Closing date for applications is September 16.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Clerk II in Registration Services.
Closing date for applications is September 17.

For further details on the above positions, please see bulletin
boards.

H.E. P,
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Toles tsToll

The new stenographer arrived late for work and was met by an
angry boss. "You should have been here at nine!"






KING EDWARD DAY COMMITTEE

It's time to set up the 1982 Kind Edward Day Committee,
Each yéar a new committee is established. It is my
responsibility, as representative of last year's committee,
to get the process under way. If you wish to help just
sign your name to the attached slip and place it in my
mail box,

Howard Turpin

1982 King Edward Day Committee
c/o Howard Turpin

I would kike to help with the planning for the 1982 King Edward
Day
Nawe
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